
Kirklees Highway Design Guide Supplementary Planning Document  

Adoption Statement 

 

Notice is hereby given in accordance with Regulations 14 and 35 of the Town and Country Planning 
(Local Planning) (England) Regulations 2012 (as amended) that Kirklees Highway Design Guide 
Supplementary Planning Document 2019 was adopted by Kirklees Council on 4th November 2019. 

Consultation on the Highway Design Guide SPD was undertaken from 1st November 2018 until 13th 
December 2018. In total 46 representations were received. 

The SPD was modified to take into account representations made, pursuant to section 23(1) of the 
Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act 2004. These modifications are set out in the Consultation 
Statement. 

In accordance with regulations 14 and 35 of the Town and Country Planning (Local Planning) 
(England) Regulations 2012 (as amended), the Highway Design Guide Supplementary Planning 
Document, Adoption Statement and Consultation Statement have been published. These are 
available to view on-line at: https://www.kirklees.gov.uk/beta/planning-policy/adopted-
supplementary-planning-documents.aspx and paper copies are available for inspection (free of 
charge) at:  

Location/address Opening Times 
Huddersfield Customer Service Centre, Civic 
Centre 3, Huddersfield, HD1 2TG 

Mon-Wed and Fri, 9:00am to 5:00pm 
Thurs, 10:00am to 5:00pm 

Dewsbury Customer Service Centre, The Walsh 
Building, Town Hall Way, Dewsbury, WF12 8EE 

Mon-Thurs, 9:00am to 5:00pm 
Fri 10:00am to 5:00pm 

 

Any person aggrieved by the SPD may apply to the High Court for permission to apply for judicial 
review of the decision to adopt the SPD. Such an application must be made promptly and in any 
event not later than three months after the date on which the SPD was adopted. 

For further information, please look at the Council’s website: 
https://www.kirklees.gov.uk/beta/planning-policy/adopted-supplementary-planning-
documents.aspx  

or contact the Planning Policy team by email: local.development@kirklees.gov.uk  


